
Shared Practice for Chapters needing fill-in for vacancies in typical Board member roles 

 A shared practice offering, based on success at the Singing River Chapter in the Gulf Coast Area 

 CREATE A CHAPTER ADVISORY COUNCIL 

     * Invite Chapter members to serve on the Council/Board 

     * Hold Quarterly meetings for planning Chapter Luncheons, outings, events, etc. 

     * Ascertain interest of Council/Board members filling Chapter vacancies (but not required) 

     * Invite local Chevron Office (as available) to attend and participate 

     * Provide opportunities for the Council members to serve/assist with Membership/Recruiting/Lunch 
Reservations, etc. 

The Advisory Council / Board: consists of members of the Chapter, with or without previous Officer experience, 
who are willing to meet, as a group, brainstorm, share the workload, offer Agenda items, propose community 
events and assist with these ventures out of a willingness to do so in support of the Chapter's growth and best 
interests.  But they have not made a commitment of service on the Chapter Board. 

The back story - the SR Chapter had several vacancies occur over the Spring/Summer of 2022.  By virtue of 
this "Council/Board" concept, they were able to fill the Chapter Presidency, the Vice-Presidency, and the 
Treasurer either from the Advisory Council or members who were contacted by the Advisory Council to serve 
with the Chapter Board. 

 


